SLEEP: Revised School Start Times 
Can Improve Learning AND Save Money
 
            As the budget crisis looms over all Fairfax County school issues, SLEEP leaders said yesterday that revised bell schedules can improve the health and learning of students countywide while also saving taxpayer money.
            FCPS Transportation Department staff are ready to start working on a third draft of a bell schedule that starts high schools later in the morning, when teens are better able to learn, and starts more elementary schools somewhat earlier to take advantage of young children’s best learning time.
The second version of the bell schedule proposal, released in August, was estimated to cost $4.3 million a year (0.2% of the FCPS budget).  But Dick Reed, a Department of the Navy budget expert who chaired the FCPS Transportation Task Force, pointed out that the new bell schedule would also correct serious and growing problems with the current transportation system that staff estimated would cost $20 million a year just to reach “an acceptable level of service.” 
“Remember that our proposals not only implement later start times—benefiting every student in the school system—we provide $20 million in systemic fixes. That translates into a net savings of $15.7 million,” said Reed. “Any time you can spend $4 million and get $20 million in return, you should do it.” 
In addition, if more recommendations by the Transportation Task Force (TTF) and SLEEP are followed, the third draft can accomplish these dual goals at no cost or with cost savings, leaving more for other critical programs during dire budget times. 
            Among the Task Force recommendations that should result in budget savings are:
      Optimize bus stops
      Work with students, staff, and PTA to develop a new system to transport Thomas Jefferson High School for Science and Technology students to improve ride times and create efficiencies.
      Balance the use of buses to decrease costs and improve elementary school start times.   
            “These changes will be a win-win-win for Fairfax County students, families and budget planners,” said Phyllis Payne, co-founder of SLEEP (Start Later for Excellence in Education Proposal).  “We will improve health, save money and have students in class when they are awake and prepared to learn. This is one of the few bright spots in a grim budget situation.”
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